
Events Committee Minutes 
October 10, 2024 

Present: Mike Harlen, Maxine Creamer, Jean Boiteau, Ashley Brown 

Absent: Tiffany Aull, Dave Capps 

City Representatives: Amanda Rowan, Mendy Corder 

Meeting was called to order. 

The committee reviewed the September 12, 2024, minutes. Ms. Boiteau made the motion to approve 
with the correction of Willie Wells Band name and start times.  Ms. Brown seconded the motion, and 
the motion was unanimously passed. 

New Business: 

The Fall Fest Feedback-The committee discussed how the Fall Fest might be improved for next year.  Mr. 
Harlan recommended breaking the volunteers into groups.  Ms. Creamer suggested using school groups 
to take zip codes. Ms. Boiteau recommended thanking the sound production and moving stage take 
down a half hour later to accommodate the sound production break down. The committee 
recommended additional face painters due to the long lines and number of people waiting. The 
committee also discussed the requirement of committee members to attend events.  

Carols on the Riverwalk takes place December 6, 2024, from 6:00 PM to 8 PM.  Ms. Rowan stated that 
the bands that were scheduled last year will be return this year.  Ms. Corder discussed the volunteers’ 
roles for Christmas in Cayce, such as placing luminaries, and serving hot chocolate and treats.  Ms. 
Creamer stated she will need at least 300 cups for hot chocolate but requested smaller cups. 

With no further business, Mr. Harlen made a motion to adjourn, and Ms. Boiteau seconded. The 
motion carried and the meeting was adjourned. The next Events Committee meeting will be November 
14, 2024, at 5:30 PM in Council Chambers. 

ITEM V. A. 


